### COLLEGE PHYSICAL EDUCATION ASSOCIATION

## Bulletin, November 23, 1942

The following information is being sent to you in order to announce some coming events and to communicate other items which may be of interest. Other bulletins may be issued as needs for them arise.

# Annual Meeting

The regular annual meeting scheduled for New York City during the Christmas holidays has been cancelled. The Executive Council following the Federal Government's request for limitations on travel has abandoned the national meeting this year.

Since physical education is in the nature of an essential service during war time as well as peace time it is desirable that the professional people in the field have some opportunity to get together for discussion of their problems and for exchange of ideas. Plans to hold thirteen regional meetings in the nation have been made. In each region a member of the Association has been asked to organize the meeting. Physical and health education people from ALL the colleges and universities are invited to attend these meetings. It is our earnest desire to have as many institutions as possible represented at these meetings. Meeting sites have been chosen with a view to minimizing the problems of travel and of housing. Programs for local meetings will be announced by the program chairmen for the areas.

## Members in Armed Services

A number of our members have entered military service. If you are a member of the armed forces or if you have taken a new position will you communicate that information to the Secretary immediately, being sure to include address.

### Membership of Men in Military Service

Members who have entered the Armed Forces should retain their membership in the Association. Your continued support is needed. The members who are not now in college work may keep abreast of developments in the field through the Proceedings and other supplementary materials.

## Annual Proceedings

The Proceedings will be published this year as usual. Materials from the regional meetings should provide interesting and worthwhile content for the 1942 Proceedings.

#### Dues

In the past those who attended the annual meeting paid their dues at that time. This year all dues payments will be made directly to the Secretary, Glenn W. Howard, The Ohio State University, Columbus, Ohio.

### Special Duties

Many members are doing special work now in connection with war work and in addition to their regular teaching and administrative duties. The Secretary will appreciate your sending a brief statement concerning any work of this type which you are now doing.